Hugh Feighery 279 Orwell Park Grove, Templeogue, Dublin 6W

13/03/2023

Dear Gormala/Deirdre,

With reference to the attached application SD22B/0441 regarding the planning application to the above address, enclosed please find the 6 copies of further information requested on 28 November 2022.

I would like to apologise for the delay in response to this request but unfortunately my Architect Michael O Connor 18, Lissadel Wood, Malahide, Co Dublin, had informed me that this was already submitted. I need to state that this appears not to be the case. I am experiencing some communication problems with Mr. O Connor, with this application, and I am unsure as to why this has happened. It is only since late January, when I tried to communicate with Michael that this situation became known to me. He may be ill or otherwise incapacitated, but I am unaware of any reason for this lack of communication.

May I respectfully request, if at all possible, for you to move this application as quickly as possible to enable me to proceed with this home extension, as I have a window of opportunity from a builder to commence works. (if approved).

Thank you for your time and effort and once again my apologies for this delay. LAND USE, PLANNING

Yours sincerely.

Hugh Feighery.

TRANSPORTATION DEPT. 13 MAR 2023

With reference to your request for further information, reference PR/1496/22, Reg.Ref. SD22B/0441, Location: 279, Orwell Park Grove, Dublin 6W.

This is to state that the request for a side extension to the above home is to solely accommodate Mr Hugh Feighery, and his wife Mai (Myra) Feighery of the above address. Hugh who is approaching his 73rd year, DOB 10/06/1950, and Myra her 72nd year, DOB 08/05/1951, feel the need, due mostly to health reasons, to downsize. They have lived at this address for more than 30 years, love living in the neighbourhood, and are unable to get a suitable smaller premises in the area.

Hugh is currently being treated for cancer and has recently received a triple by-pass operation. This can be verified by Profess Ray McDermott cancer specialist, and Professor Mark Redmond, heart specialist, who both operate from the Beacon clinic, Hugh is currently under their care.

Ciaran Feighery, their youngest son, and his wife Amy, and two young children, Alfie and Isla, have now moved in to this address.

The extension is solely for the purpose of "Reasonable accommodation and privacy" for all concerned, and in due time to accommodate Ciaran and Amy's growing family as time moves on. All local planning instructions and laws will be carried out at all times. Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact any of the above, at this address or by phone at 0872521144

Hugh Feighery